PENLLERGAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of remote meeting held on 10th November 2020

PRESENT. Councillor W Morgan (Chairman)

Councillors   Mrs R A Talbot,  Mr K Evans Mrs W Fitzgerald Mrs C Pugh, Mrs S Tucker, Mr M Porch, Mrs R Thomas

The application for co-option to the Council from Mr Gareth Alban was approved.  The Chairman welcomed Mr Alban to the meeting.
APOLOGIES
 Councillor Mrs M Colwill, Mr N Bolt, Mrs G Richards.
07.20. 01  PUBLIC MEETING
No public in attendance 
07.20.02  DECLARATION OF MEMBERS INTERESTS
None
07.20.03  APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 13th October 2020 were approved
07.20.04  MATTERS ARISING

Christmas celebrations
It was reported that the City Council land train will not be available due to Covid 19 and therefore the traditional Father Christmas will not take place in the Village.

However plans are in place for a Christmas tree to be located on the corner of Gors Common.  It was agreed to purchase 4 sets of battery lights at a cost of £22 each,  and for the tree to be secured using the same base as last year.  A risk assessment will be required to ensure that the tree is safely secured and that the public are fully protected.
07.20.05  CORRESPONDENCE
None
07.20.06  NEWSLETTER
It is hoped a Newsletter can be published before Christmas
07.20.07 FINANCE REPORT
(a) The following invoices were approved for Payment
 Councillor Mr Wyn Morgan                    Reimb V Hall Materials              £9.94

                                                                  Reimb S Field weedkiller          £26.98

  Mr D L Hoskins                                      Clerks Exps July/Sept              £214.29

  Councillor Mrs C Pugh                           Reimb Cleaning mats V Hall     £13.04

  Robert Morgan & Sons                           Christmas Tree                         £270.00
(b) Report on Tenders
The  report on quotations received for the resurfacing of the Sports Field car park and also for the resurfacing of the lower Village Hall car park was noted

It was agreed that  Contractor A the lowest quotation for the Sports Field be approved in the sum of £20,100 and that the lowest quotation for the Village Hall car park received from Contractor B be approved in the sum of £5,910.
(c) Audit of accounts for year ended 31st March 2020

Noted that the audit of the accounts for the year ended 31st March 2020 has been completed 

and the statutory  Notice of the Conclusion of the Audit has been placed on the    

Council's web site.  There are no matters that have come to the attention of the 

external auditor that give cause for concern that relevant legislation and 

regulatory requirements have not been met 
(d)Welsh Government Claim for lost income as a result of COVID19 pandemic

Noted that the claim totalling £4,450  submitted for lost income in respect of the Village Hall and the Sports Field during the period 1st April to 30th June 2020 as a result of COVID 19 has been approved in full.

(e) Risk Assessment Review 2020 (See schedule attached)

Noted that the annual risk assessment  has been reviewed and updated. The main areas of potential risk have been examined in relation to the Council's governance and management arrangements as well  as operational risks that may arise as a result of the Council's main areas of responsibility including the Village Hall and the Sports Field and appropriate insurance arrangements have been put in place.  In addition Covid 19 risk assessments have been carried out in advance of the re-opening of the Village Hall and the Boiler Room following the lock down period and  prior to the hiring of the premises.
Resolved that the Risk Assessment Review  be approved
07.20.08 WEB SITE
Councillor Thomas reported that the upgrade of the web site by Vision ICT is in progress.
07.20.09 REPORT OF THE SUB COMMITTEES.

Sports Field
Councillor Porch reported that teams had resumed training on the Field following the lock down period.   Request for matches to be played on the Sports Field will only  be considered when the season starts and the pitches are properly marked out.  It was noted that the schedule of matches has been reconciled with the cash received for the period up to the lock down period.  It was also agreed to obtain quotations for the replacement of the tractor which is nearing the end of its economic life.
Village Hall
Councillor Pugh reported that the problem with the toilet has now been resolved.

The Clerk reported verbally on a request from the prospective new owners of the Nursery for a guaranteed defined period (5 to 10 years) to be included in the hire agreement.  No formal decision was made as the matter was only verbally reported due to lack of sufficient notice in receiving the request.  However the consensus opinion was that it would not be appropriate for the Council to guarantee a long term period of operation for the community hall as it could not be expected to bind any future Council to such a long term agreement particularly as  Busy Bees has operated  without such guarantees for a period of 28 years without any problems.  Furthermore the general view as expressed was that the Council could not envisage a situation where it would wish to terminate the hire provided that all terms and conditions were properly adhered to.  It  was agreed that the prospective new owners be advised accordingly.
Environment
Councillor Fitzgerald reported that flooding had occurred on Gorseinon Road and the proposed removal of a mast from  Parc Mawr in advance of the proposed development.

It was also reported that a grant of £72,000 is available for the development  play facilities in the area  subject to the land being in the ownership of the City Council.  The views of members was requested particularly how best the funding could be used for the development of play facilities in the area.
Police
Councillor Fitzgerald reported that the PCSO has left the area with no replacement at this moment in time.
07.20.10 CONSIDERATION OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS.
The following applications were approved

2020/2043  Mrs A Rees, 32, Cherry Crescent, 

                   Single storey rear extension

2020/1993 Mr J Burge, Ty Dderwen,  Llangyfelach Road#

                   To lop one Oak tree TPO 415

2020/2155  Mr G Richards, 21, Clos Penderri

                   Single storey rear extension and replacement attached garage
The meeting ended abruptly at this stage at the end of the ZOOM session and was not rejoined.
However the following Residents Queries were received following the meeting
07.20.11 RESIDENTS QUERIES

Councillor Mrs R Thomas enquired whether it would be feasible for a Father Christmas event to be organised without the City Council land train being involved similar to those being planned in Parc Penderri and Parc Penllergaer.
Councillor Thomas also referred to a request from a church organisation to use the Village Hall car park and disabled toilet for a religious purpose.
07.20.12 DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 8th December 2020

D.L.Hoskins CPFA

Clerk to the Council
